

## Town of Norton Water & Sewer Department

## Dear Resident:

The Town of Norton Water & Sewer Department is in the process of implementing a sewer extension and water main improvements project to connect the properties along Elm Street and Miller Terrace into the Town's existing sewer collection system and to improve the existing water distribution system. The project is currently in the final design and permitting phase which is scheduled to be completed in July 2024. The 2024 Annual Town Meeting includes an article to authorize funding for the construction of the project. With Town Meeting approval, it is anticipated that public bidding would occur during the Summer of 2024 and construction would commence in the Fall of 2024.

The project was presented at the Norton Select Board Meeting on March 7<sup>th</sup> and at the Norton Finance Committee Meeting on March 25<sup>th</sup>. Both meetings were recorded and are available for viewing on the Norton Media Center website at:

https://www.nortonmediacenter.org/.

The Norton Water & Sewer Department will host two public informational meetings for the project that are listed in the box to the right, which will be attended by the Department's engineering consultant, Weston & Sampson.

**Upcoming Public Meetings** 

The Town is continuing the Public Outreach program for the Elm Street Sewer Extension and Water Main Improvements Project with public meetings to discuss project-specific information. The following informational meetings are currently scheduled:

- Meeting #1: 6:30 PM on April 24th, 2024
  - Norton Public Library Community
    Room, 68 East Main Street
- Meeting #2: 6:30PM on May 8th, 2024
  - Woodland Meadows Community
    Room, 120 West Main Street

We hope to see you at an upcoming

meeting to communicate more project details and to address any questions you have about the project. In the interim, please feel free to email any questions to Anna Wojcik at Weston & Sampson (wojcik.anna@wseinc.com) or call the Norton Water & Sewer Department at (508) 285-0280.

Sincerely,

Frank Fournier

Norton Water & Sewer Department Superintendent